PARCOM RECOMMENDATION 89/5

OF 22 JUNE 1989

CONCERNING REFINERIES

The Paris Commission Recommends the Contracting Parties to the Paris Convention that:

(a)
at new oil refineries the following provisions should be applied as from the beginning of the production:


(i)
cooling waters should be separated from other waters and retained uncontaminated by oil;


(ii)
stormwaters from polluted plant areas should be collected and connected to treatment plants;


(iii)
wastewaters should be subjected to biological or other equally effective treatment. The oil content (measured using IR spectroscopy) of the effluent should not exceed the yearly average of 5 mg/1;


(iv)
the total discharge as a yearly average should not exceed 3 grammes per tonne of crude oil and other feed stocks processed.

(b)
At existing refineries the following provisions should be applied:


(i)
as from 1 January 1991 stormwaters from polluted plant areas should be collected and connected to treatment plants;


(ii)
as from 1 January 1994 cooling waters should be separated from other waters and retained uncontaminated by oil;


(iii)
as from 1 January 1994 wastewaters should be subject to biological or equally effective treatment and the oil content (measured using IR spectroscopy) of the effluent should not exceed the yearly average of 5 mg/1;


(iv)
as from 1 January 1994 the total discharge as a yearly average should not exceed 3 grammes per tonne of crude oil and other feed stock processed.

(c)
This Recommendation shall not apply to those refineries which will be closed down before 1 January 1995, nor to those existing refineries which discharge less than 10 tonnes of oil per year.

(d)
This Recommendation shall also apply to the wastewaters of reception facilities which are treated together with the wastewaters from a refinery. If the wastewaters from a reception facility are not treated together with the wastewaters from a refinery, (a) (iii) and (b) (iii) do not apply.

NOTES

1.
The Paris Commission recommended methods of analysis should be used to verify compliance with the above standards.

2.
For those Contracting Parties accepting it, this Recommendation supersedes sections I and II of the Guidelines for Discharges from New Refineries adopted by the Paris Commission at its Second Meeting (Stockholm, 1980). Section III of the 1980 Guidelines, regarding the requirement to notify the Commission of new refineries being constructed and the values to be applied to the effluents, remains effective for all Contracting Parties. Section IV of the 1980 Guidelines, containing the recommendation that the oil concentration in the waste stream from treated ballast water at new refineries should be less than 20mg/1, will still be effective in the case of wastewaters from a reception facility which are not treated together with the refinery wastewaters (see paragraph (d) above).

3.
The United Kingdom has entered a reservation on this Recommendation.

